CHAILEY P.C.C.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN CHURCH
ON 22nd NOVEMBER 2021 AT 8.00 P.M.

Present:
 Rev’d Paul Mundy, Mr Anthony Meadows (in the chair), 

Mrs Kirstine Bowen, Mrs Maryjane Corver, Mr Paul Corver, 

Mr Chris James, Mr Charles Kemp,
Mr Peter Martin, 

Mrs Christine Peskett, Mr John Smith, and Mrs Teresa Wenban.

.
Apologies:
Mrs Brenda Ford and Mrs Sarah Tillard. 
The meeting opened with a psalm and a prayer. 
2021-57 MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF 27th SEPTEMBER
The minutes had been circulated.
The minutes were AGREED and signed as correct. 
2021-58 MATTERS ARISING 

2021-48 Clock – the Church insurers consider that the clock should be insured 
by the museum. John Smith will check with the museum insurers and if 
necessary the Church insurers will be contacted again.
2021-59 SAFEGUARDING

Maryjane Corver had nothing to report. Rev’d Paul Mundy is undertaking C2 training and will check whether Fr Martin requires the same.
2021-60 TREASURERS REPORT 
The Treasurer reported that the Pastoral Distress Fund, with additions from the Parish Council for the use of the Church, now stood at £3,765. Identified requests for support to be channelled via the Churchwardens to Rev’d Paul Mundy who decides the best way to support each case. A message that funds are available needs to be advertised. 
Chailey’s share of the costs of families, children and youth work with Barcombe and Newick is £5,178 which will be paid for by the Mission Grant. Rev’d Paul Mundy suggested that a third of these costs should be from Church funds so that the parish becomes used to providing resources to make the scheme sustainable. The youth clubs are recruiting well and there are plans for mentoring in Chailey primary and secondary schools, work which could be supported by the Parish Council and Government. New givers are providing an extra £90 per month but a loss of £130 per month gives a net loss of £41 per month. There was discussion of how best to make collections at Christmas with the possibility of using a contact less system seen at Chichester Cathedral.
2021-61 FUND RAISING
A magic lantern show will be on Friday 21st January 2022. Peter Martin has agreed to coordinate advertising for events.
2021-62 FABRIC AND CHURCHYARD
Tim Wells the new Church architect has almost completed the quinquennial survey. The Church tower will be industrial cleaned and the netting repaired to keep out birds. Permission is being sought of the tree officer for work to be carried out on the yew trees and also a quote for clearing overgrown areas of the Churchyard. The Churchyard mowing contractors have let it be known that because of staff shortage they cannot maintain the same standard of work and would understand if the Church employed another company.
2021-63 DIOCESAN AUDIT

. Rev’d Paul Mundy circulated a simplified chart of the response to the audit including the 4 ‘mores’. The chart will be circulated electronically for members to add information by the end of the month. The question on Readers and other lay training also needs to be considered for Chailey.
2021-64 CHRISTMAS SERVICES
Sunday  5th December

10.00 a.m.
Christingle

Sunday 19th December
  6.00 p.m.
Carol Service

Friday   24th December 
  3.00 p.m.
Crib Service





11.00 p.m.
Midnight Service

Saturday 25th December
  8.00 a.m.
Communion





10.00 a.m.
Family Communion

Sunday 26th December
  8.00 a.m.
Communion




10.00 a.m.
Morning Worship

2021-65 CHRISTMAS GIVING

A proposal from the standing committee that the charities to be supported by Christmas collections should be St Peter & St James Hospice, the St James Mission and School Matabeleland, Zimbabwe and the Pastoral Distress Fund was AGREED by all. The Lent lunches will contribute to the Caring and Sharing Water Trust project.

2021-66 100 CLUB.
Prizes of £25 (Paula Fanthorpe), £20 (Anthony Meadows) and £15 (Andy Rees) were drawn.
2021-67 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Video Frames – Anthony Meadows will report back


Deanery Meeting – the next meeting will be on green energy


Children and Family Service – Rev’d Paul Mundy circulated a vision 
document for a service once a month on Sunday afternoon. 
The service would 
require three members of the community. PCC members were asked to 
consider the proposal and e mail their agreement or disagreement as the 
proposal requires PCC approval.

Repair Cafe – damp on the south wall of the Church has meant that the 
cupboards have been pulled away and the temperature in the Church increased 
to 14ºC constant and 20ºC for events. The Café are prepared to pay for extra 
heating. It was AGREED that the Café should decide on how much they 
should pay. Anthony Meadows will discuss with the Café how to discover 
why the electricity has tripped out.
The meeting ended with a prayer at 9.47 p.m.

